GLEN OSBORNE BOROUGH
MINUTES
AUGUST 16, 2022
COUNCIL MEETING

CALL TO ORDER

The regular meeting of Glen Osborne Borough Council was held in Osborne
Elementary School, on Tuesday, August 16, 2022. President Thomas Huddleston
called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

The following individuals were in attendance at the meeting;:
Council: Thomas Huddleston, Anne Fruehauf, Holly Merriman, Bill Monski, John
Orndorff

Officials: Mayor Barbara Carrier, Solicitor Harlan Stone, Secretary-Treasurer Diane
Vierling

VISITOR
Edward Boesenberg, NIRA Engineers, 950 Fifth Avenue, Coraopolis, PA 15108

President Huddleston welcomed NIRA Engineers’ GIS Manager Ed Bosenberg.
Mr. Bosenberg reviewed his proposal for GIS improvements and updates. The
Borough’s sanitary sewers, storm sewers and paving history would be included.
Council will take the proposal under advisement and will make a decision in the
near future.

APPROVAL OF JULY 19,2022 COUNCIL MINUTES

A motion was made by Bill Monski, seconded by John Orndorff, to approve the
Council Meeting Minutes. Council voted 5 — 0 to approve the Minutes.

APPROVAL OF AUGUST 1. 2022 COMMITTEE MINUTES

A motion was made by Bill Monski, seconded by John Orndorff, to approve the
Committee Meeting Minutes. Council voted 5 — 0 to approve the Minutes.
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MAYOR'’S REPORT

Mayor Carrier reviewed the police report for the month of July which included a fatal
traffic accident along Ohio River Boulevard at the Haysville light intersection.

On motion of Barbara Carrier, seconded by Holly Merriman, Council voted 5 — 0 to
donate $1,000 from the Mayor’s Fund to Sewickley’s Light Up Night.

SECRETARY’S REPORT

The Borough received $760 Real Estate Transfer Tax from Allegheny County for
the month of July from the sale of 1508 Railroad Avenue.

A payment of $275 was received from Magistrate Ford’s District Court for the
month of July.

During the month of August Allegheny County Health Department is distributing

rabies vaccine baits for wild raccoons throughout Allegheny County. Over the past
21 years this program has significantly reduced human and pet exposure to rabies.

PUBLIC SERVICES

Bill Monski reported that thirteen military banner flags should be ready by the end
of the week. Bill Monski will coordinate the placement of military banner flags
along Beaver Road.

PUBLIC WORKS

John Orndorff reported that the storm sewer repair work at 1468 Beaver Road is
scheduled to begin next week.

McKown Lane and the north bound portion of Glen Mitchell Road are in need of
repaving. John Orndorff will review the condition of other borough roads and ask
Clint Reilly to obtain estimates, so the costs can be considered in the 2023 budget.
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BILLS

A check detail was included in the packet sent to Council, Mayor, and the Solicitor.
John Orndorff motioned payment of the bills. Bill Monski seconded the motion.
Council was polled, all voted yes, to approve the motion.

ZONING

Anne Fruehauf received proposals for updating various sections of the zoning and
subdivision ordinances from Carolyn Yagle (EPD, LLC) and Laura Ludwig (HRG,
Inc.) President Huddleston advised the need for a comprehensive update and
requested that Carolyn Yagle and Laura Ludwig attend the September 6™
Committee Meeting to discuss their proposals. Council requested that Clint Reilly
attend this meeting, too.

There being no further business, on motion of Anne Fruehauf, seconded by Bill
Monski, Council voted unanimously to adjourn at 9:12 p.m.

L L/

Diane Vierling, Boi'ough Sééretary




